STANDING ORDER MANDATE – WEEKLY OFFERTORY
PLEASE SEND DIRECTLY TO YOUR BANK 

INSTRUCTION TO:

The Manager ____________________________________Bank Plc,
Bank Address (Inc. Post Code):

____________________________________________________________

PLEASE PAY TO:

Bank:   HSBC Bank Plc, High Street, Brentwood, Essex, CM14 4RU
Account Name: Catholic Church Romford St Edward

Account Number: 51019066           Sort Code: 40-13-22

Reference __________________________ (completed by Parish)
The sum of £________ (in words) ___________________________________
Monthly / quarterly / annually (delete as required) commencing _________20___ until further notice by me / us

· This cancels any previous instructions from me / us to you in favour of the above beneficiary

PLEASE DEBIT MY / OUR ACCOUNT AS FOLLOWS:

Account Name (S): __________________________________________________
Account Number: ___________________Sort Code:_____________ 

Signature (s) _____________________________________________ 

Date:___________________________________________________    

Parish Finance Updates

and two

special requests for donations

October/November 2020

Over the last eight months, parish income has dramatically fallen, as people have not been able to attend in person and make their usual offerings. We have controlled expenditure, and will continue to do so, but the parish balances have dropped by approximately £20,000, with a balance of just £13,000 as we write to you today. At the year end (April 2021) we will present clear figures showing all income and expenditure. 

We know that many people are “cashless” and we are investing in a card donation station, but the best way to help is by regular standing order or online bank transfer; the details are overleaf.
There are also two specific and immediate needs, for which we seek dedicated donations, as a one-off.

Please would you consider the information in this leaflet; we are grateful for anything that you can do. 
Regular Parish Income: Your help needed

A regular donation. Many of you have standing orders or make a regular donation via your online banking. Today, please, we would ask that if you are not already doing this, you could begin to make such a donation, reflecting what you would usually give to the parish – perhaps £3, £5, or £10/week, or £25/month. Our bank account is with HSBC and the account details are:  Account Number: 51019066  Sort Code: 40-13-22. There is a Standing Order form on the back of this sheet, if you prefer to donate that way. If you set up a regular donation, and you are a taxpayer, it can be Gift Aided, which adds 25% to your donation at no cost to you. We can readily provide you with a Gift Aid form – ask after Mass, or emailromford@dioceseofbrentwood.org  
First specific request: Equipment for the Livestream

Equipment for the Livestream. We have been borrowing cameras from the Brentwood Catholic Youth Service since August, but the BCYS need their kit, and it is time to invest in our own. We have spent £1000 from parish funds for cables and essential IT kit but the two cameras we need will cost £3,500. This is because of the specifications needed to be able to stream directly from a camera, as well as the fact we are filming at a distance, thus requiring a long zoom on one of the cameras. We have looked at all options, and taken two sets of professional advice. Could you donate to pay for these cameras? The Livestream helps keep the ill, shielding and housebound parishioners in touch; it will also be especially important at Christmas and beyond. We have 300-400 people watching each week; for large occasions it will be well over 1,000. If you can support this, put a cheque (payable to St Edward’s, Romford) or cash in an envelope marked “Livestream donation” and hand in at the presbytery, or donate to our bank account (details above) and mark it “Livestream”.
 
Second Specific request: Accessible facilities in the presbytery

Accessible toilet in the presbytery. Fr Dominic will be using the downstairs of the presbytery as a working area – to see people, hold small meetings, etc. The downstairs toilet in the presbytery is in poor condition, and reached by a narrow corridor. It is unsuitable for those with limited mobility, impossible for those who use wheelchairs, and hopeless if there is a mother who needs a baby change, etc. 

All of this is undignified and inappropriate for those visiting the presbytery. It is possible to widen the access and create a fully enabled toilet. In addition, there is no sink in the sacristy. At a time when we are required to wash vessels between Masses, the kitchen sink is a dreadful option. The sacristy is adjacent to the toilet, and so it makes sense to tackle both of these things together: the combined cost is £7,500. Could you donate to support this? If you can, put a cheque (payable to St Edward’s, Romford) or cash in an envelope marked “WC” and hand in at the presbytery, or donate to our bank account (details above) and mark it “WC”. Or mark it “spend a penny”! 

We would not usually make such large requests; normally parish funds would cover such items. However, in these times the only way to achieve these projects will be by special donation. Perhaps for some months you have not been able to give to the parish? Perhaps in Lockdown you have saved on bus or train fares? We very well understand that Lockdown also meant very constrained times for some people, and that times are hard in some families. Please do not feel any pressure to give, and indeed please ask if you need support with food or clothing; we will always help when we can. 
With many blessings
Fr Dominic and Mark O’Donoghue (Chair, Finance Committee)

On behalf of the whole Parish Finance Committee

